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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
By Bob Dare


Hello to all you car enthusiasts.    Fortunately, we are coming to the nice weather, 

which is great for driving our old cars.  I hope you will all be able to attend and 

enjoy many of the shows and cruise-ins that are scheduled.  There  is a show or 

cruise-in almost every night.

Our Pottstown Region is working towards our Duryea Day Show.  We have been 

registering over 500 vehicles in the last couple of years.  We have been lucky to 

have a very diverse mixture of cars and trucks.  We need everyone’s help to 

accomplish this event!  Please help.  We will be discussing Duryea Day 

responsibilities at the picnic on August 23.

We have 97 members in our Pottstown Region….and I would like to see more 

members attend our meetings and shows.  If you have an idea that  would 

interest you let me know.

We have Hobby & Craft Night coming up as the entertainment for our June 11th 

meeting.  This is always a favorite event…so bring out your special collection or 

hobby subject.

A big “ thank you” to Barb Plant for her years serving as our Newsletter Editor…”

good job Barb”.

And now please welcome our new Newsletter Editor…..Karen Britton, and give 

her your support.

See you soon

Bob
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Welcome New Members 

Don Kohn 

Brian & Andrea Fox 

Mike & Barbara Melnyk 

John-Paul C. & Kellie C. Frattone 



Pottstown Region Sunshine 

By Sandy Kemp


Please let Sandy Kemp, Sunshine Committee, know of any member who is sick or in 

the hospital. Also if you are aware of a member or their spouse, or immediate family 

passing away. Sandy can be reached by phone or text at 610-780-5480 or by email at 

sandrakemp5480@gmail.com. 

Cards of sympathy were recently sent to:

Robin Guigley on the passing of her husband Marlin.
Fred Scherzer on the passing of his wife Diana.
Kendra Cook, Boyertown Museum of Historic Vehicles curator, on the passing of her father, 

Eugene Johnson.

Club Birthday Wishes


     April	 	 	 	  May	 	 	 	    June

       8th - J. Wilmer Hallman	   5th  - James Xander	 	   1st  - Christine Schuck 

       9th - Paul B. Reinford	  16th - Joseph B Rogers III	    2nd- Sandra Kemp

      19th- Jackie Hartung		  19th - Rich Walters	 	    2nd- Pamela Pizzichil

      19th- Dan Olsen	 	  25th - Richard Hartung	 	    4th - Don Kohn

      26th- Samuel Schlosberg	  25th - Harry Tucci		 	    5th - Calvin Fredericks

      27th- Nancy Krombach 	  26th - Mary Stastny	 	    7th - Andrea Fox


	 	 	 	 	  31st - Sharon L Heizmann	   16th- Keith Hunsberger

	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	    21st- Michael Engard

	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	    22nd-Clifford B Wilson
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Message From Barbara Plant- 

I want to take this time to thank everyone in the Pottstown AACA for allowing me be 
your newsletter editor for however many years it is has been.  I am no longer really 
involved with going to any car shows or things like that and have some health issues 
that are kinda getting in my way. So the new newsletter is Karen. it’s my 
understanding, she’s also the secretary and co-membership chair for the Pontiac club.  
Again thank you for all your support. 
Barbara R.Plant

mailto:sandrakemp5480@gmail.com


If you have any suggestions for club activities, please contact Tom Wright. 

May 29     -     Duryea Day meeting at Boyertown Museum of Historic Vehicles 

	 	       1PM start.  Please bring any volunteers with you.  We still need 	 	

	 	        people to help at registration and parking.


June 11    -     Club meeting and Hobby Night at the Pizza Como, Pennsburg, 	 	

	 	        PA. Dinner at 6:00PM with a meeting to follow at 7:00PM.


August 23 -   Club picnic at Hickory Park pavilion 3.  Picnic will be catered by 

	 	      CD's Place and everyone encouraged to bring a dessert.  Please

	 	      RSVP by August 1st to Cliff and Mary Wilson 610-948-5922 		 	

	 	      or	wilsondad2@msn.com (see flyer in this newsletter)


August 29 -   Park set up for Duryea Day Car & Truck Show.  Please come out to 
	 	      help us by 9AM


August 30 -   59th Annual Duryea Day Car & Truck Show  Flyer included in this 

	 	      newsletter or on our website.  Please come out and support our 	 	
	 	      club


November 29- Black Friday Junk Yard Tour - more info to follow


December 14- Club Christmas party at Boyertown Museum of Historic Vehicles.

	 	       More details to follow.
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2025 CALENDAR OF EVENTS
GET EVENT INFO AND FLYERS ON THE CLUB WEBSITE

https://pottstown.aaca.com/

June 1-7  – Vintage Tour (Pre-1932)  

Southern/Eastern PA

June 19-21 – Eastern Spring National, 

WV 

July 2-5  – Central Spring Nationals – 

Auburn, IN

July 24-26 – Grand Nationals / Zenith – 

Dayton, OH

August 12-15 – Eastern Divisional Tour – 

Northern Maine

September 7-12  – Revival AAA Glidden 

Tour® (Pre-1943) – Owensboro, KY

Upcoming AACA Events
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https://aaca.org/aacanationalshowsandtourscalendar/
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HAVE YOU REGISTERED? 
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	 Officers 2025


	 President Robert H. Dare 610-948-9350 bdarecars@aol.com


	 Vice President Cliff Wilson 610-948-5922 wilsondad2@msn.com 

 Asst Vice President (Jan-Apr) Gary Faircloth 215-920-3921 phrogghill@gmail.com 

 Secretary Pat Strunk 610-367-8252 P1125b@gmail.com


	 Treasurer Tom Wright 484-624-2198 tommyjw22@yahoo.com 

 Board of Directors  

 Bob Strunk 610-367-8252 rlstrunk55@aol.com 

 John McCarthy 610-689-0713 packardmotors@aol.com 

 Frank Gormley 610-287-6842 franmar38@yahoo.com 

 Jim Xander 610-864-0022 jx5576@yahoo.com 

 Joe Frattone 215-778-9804 jfrattone@comcast.net 

 2025 Committees  

 Newsletter Karen Britton 267-374-2799 britton231@comcast.net 

 Facebook - Pat Strunk 610-367-8252 p1125b@gmail.com 

 Membership & Website Pat Strunk 610-367-8252 p1125b@gmail.com 

 Duryea Day Car Show Tom Wright 484-624-2198 tommyjw22@yahoo.com 

 Property Keith Hunsberger 610-987-0293  khunsberger@dejazzd.com 

 Activities Tom Wright 484-624-2198 tommyjw22@yahoo.com 

 Sunshine Sandy Kemp 610-367-6664 sandrakemp5480@gmail.com 

 Audit John McCarthy 610-689-0713 packardmotors@aol.com 

CLUB MEETINGS 

 Our club meetings are generally the 2nd Wednesday of each month at Pizza Como in   

 Pennsburg.  Dinner is at 6:00PM and the meeting starts at 7:00PM.   Remember we don’t   

 have our monthly meetings in July and August. 

MONTHLY MEETING NOTES 

 The Monthly Meeting notes are emailed by our Secretary, Pat Strunk.  If you do not have  

 email and would like a physical paper copy, please leave a message on my cell phone and I  

 will see that you get a copy.  Karen Britton 267-374-2799 

DEADLINE FOR NEWSLETTER ARTICLES 

 All articles for the newsletter will be due by the 20th of the month prior to publication, 

 Publication will be quarterly.   
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CLUB BUSINESS 
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IT TAKES A CLUB & THEN SOME 

Wri4en by Sandy Kemp 

We are fortunate to be a partner with the Boyertown Museum of Historic Vehicles in planning 

and presen;ng the annual Duryea Day Car Show and Flea Market each year.  By providing much 

needed man and woman power to run this event, our club receives a por;on of the income 

from this yearly show.  This has allowed us to offer free region membership to all current 

members and a free Christmas Party meal to all members who volunteer to make Duryea Day 

the success that it has become.  We are so thankful to those, and there are many, who offer 

their ;me and service each year. 

For the last 10 years Tom Wright has been the 

chairman of the show represen;ng our 

membership.  He and members of the Museum 

staff do so much behind the scenes work in 

prepara;on for the big day.  There is a team of 

our members along with Museum staff and 

volunteers and, also members of the community 

that meet on a regular basis star;ng in January 

to make plans for the upcoming show. Sponsors 

are secured, dona;ons are sought, flyers are 

prepared, dash plaques ordered, and the list goes on. In July windows cards start being readied 

for those who preregister.  Then, a week before the show, more volunteers become involved.  

The group meets for the annual “stuffing of the goodie bags”.  Paperwork, dona;ons from local 

businesses, our par;cipa;on award and dash plaque are assembled, then boxed.  Friday, before 

the show, brings a few workers out to set up tents, tables, and chairs and to unload the packed 

boxes.  Another group works to lay out and mark the flea market area.  All this “before” work 

gets the show off to a beRer start in the morning. 

This year, 2024, show day was cloudy, but as 

they say, “the show must go on”.  The flea 

market crew arrived around 5:30 to get 

vendors in the spots. Registra;on and parking 

people around 6:45 and began to prepare for 

the arrival of what turned out to be about 500 

cars and trucks plus a few cars in the car corral. 

All in all, it was a good day. Spectators seemed 

to be plen;ful, enjoying the show vehicles and 

Nuts, Bolts and Sparkplugs April-May-June 8



browsing the flea market.  The bus running to the Museum was quite busy.  A[er awards were 

presented, a crew of volunteers along with the help of a group of local Cadets, began the 

cleanup process, no small job for ;red volunteers who had been there all day. 

Many THANKS to those who helped to make Duryea Day a memorable day.  Hope to see 

everyone next year on Saturday, August 30, 2025. 

NOTE:  The above ar;cle was wriRen a[er last year’s show, but was never submiRed to be 

published. A[er our April club mee;ng, I decided to send the story to our editor Barb, but have 

added a few updates below for this year. 

One big change will be that our Monday Goodie Bag Stuffing will be eliminated.  We plan to 

hand out a few items and the dash plaque and par;cipa;on award at either our preregistered 

areas or at our club tent.  We will use our volunteers to assemble and hand out these items at 

that ;me. 

We plan to discuss our show procedures at our annual club picnic in August.  As Tom 

men;oned at the mee;ng, volunteers are always needed and welcomed.  Please consider 

helping on Friday, August 29 when we get set up in the park.  Even if you can give just an hour 

or two of your ;me on either day, that would be so helpful.  Many hands do help to make the 

day go so much easier.  It’s really a fun day to meet new people and to get to know fellow club 

members beRer.  Hope to see you on Saturday, August 30.  
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What is it? Night 

On Wednesday night, May 14th, our club held its’ 
monthly meeting at Pizza Como in Pennsburg.  
After the meeting we had our annual “What is it” 
event.  Club members were invited to bring 
“different” items for the other members to identify.  
There were all kinds of items, from a bull nose ring 
to a garlic press and a manual fuel pump.  Some 
items were identified others are still unknown.  It is 
always a fun evening.  Here is a picture of the items 
that were brought by some of our members.  How 
many can you identify?


YOUR NEW NEWSLETTER EDITOR 
Hello, My name is Karen Britton. My husband Tim and I have belonged to AACA for a 
number of years and have joined the Pottstown Region a couple of years ago. My 
husband and I own a 1959 Pontiac Bonneville and a 1931 Pontiac Street Rod that he 
has been building for 25 years.  It’s finally getting painted and reassembled!  We’re 
really anxious to get it on the road.


I am currently the secretary and membership co-chairperson for the Keystone State 
Chapter of the Pontiac Oakland Club Int.  This is my first attempt at newsletter editor, 
so I’m hoping for some grace and help along the way. 


I would love to get some stories from you to include in our newsletter.  It can be about 
your cars, about any automobilia  you collect, any historical story of interest to the 
hobby, etc.  If you find it interesting, so will others.  I hope to hear from everyone.  You 
can contact me at britton231@comcast.net or 267-374-2799


If you know anyone who would like to help support our club, please contact 
them and ask if they would consider placing a business card ad for $25.00 for 
2025.  Since this is so late in the season we are extending the sponsorship to 
include 2026 as well.  If you would like a copy of the letter on the following page 
to take to your local business, you can print this page or contact me at 
267-374-2799 or email at britton231@comcast.net. Thanks!
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 SPONSORS

mailto:britton231@comcast.net
mailto:britton231@comcast.net
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